
Department of Planning and Budget 
2024 Session Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB225 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Pekarsky 

 

3.  Committee: Education 

 

4. Title: School board policies; parental notification; safe storage of firearms in the 

household. 

 

5. Summary:  Requires each local school board to develop and implement a policy to require 

the annual notification of the parent of each student enrolled in the local school division, to 

be sent by email and, if applicable, SMS text message within 30 calendar days succeeding 

the first day of each school year, of the parent’s legal responsibility to safely store any 

firearm present in the household, risks associated with improperly stored firearms, statistics 

relating to firearm-related accidents, injuries, and death among youth, and other tips and 

strategies. The bill requires each school board to make such parental notification available in 

multiple languages on its website. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary, see Item 8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  There is no anticipated state fiscal impact as a result of the provisions 

of this bill. Any impact to local school divisions is indeterminate. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Local school divisions 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  This bill is identical to HB498 as enrolled. 


